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COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 
Department of Education

DATE:	October 2, 2024
TO: 	School Nutrition Directors, Supervisors, and Contact Persons (Addressed)
FROM:	Sandra C. Curwood, PhD, RDN, Sandy 
SUBJECT:   Verification of Household Eligibility for Free or Reduced-Price Meals
This memorandum provides guidance to local education agencies (LEAs) and school food authorities (SFAs) on the annual requirements for data reporting and verification. All SFAs must complete the SFA Verification Collection Report in SNPWeb by December 15, 2024, including SFAs and Residential Child Care Institutions (RCCIs) that are not required to conduct verification.
Regulations found at 7 CFR 245.6a(c)(1) require LEAs to verify a sample of applications approved for free and reduced-price meals each school year. Verification is not required when the LEA does not collect applications due to operating a special provision, such as the Community Eligibility Provision (CEP), per regulations at 7 CFR 245.6a(c)(2). However, all SFAs operating traditional or special provision schools and all RCCIs are required to submit information in the SNPWeb SFA Verification Collection Report. See Attachment A to this memorandum for section-by-section instructions for the report by SFA type.
LEAs and SFAs required to conduct verification should consult the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Eligibility Guidance Manual, 2017 edition, Section 6, Verification, for detailed information. Highlights from the USDA guidance and specific Virginia procedures are provided in this memorandum. SFAs required to conduct verification should also visit the Virginia Department of Education, Office of School and Community Nutrition Programs (VDOE-SCNP) Training & Resources webpage to learn about the RISE.com e-learning platform and how to access the e-learning video, Verification of School Meal Applications.
Annual Timelines
· October 1: The total number of approved free and reduced-price applications on file as of October 1 (excluding previous year’s carry over applications) must be used to calculate the required standard verification sample size. 
· When October 1 falls on a weekend, LEAs must use the next school day to calculate the sample size. In 2024, October 1 is on a Tuesday.
· November 15: Deadline for all verification activities to be completed by the LEA.
· December 15: Deadline for all SFAs to report required data and the results of verification, if required, in the SNPWeb Verification Collection Report. 
Detailed guidance is provided in Attachment B. Please refer to this reference document regarding this process. 
Verification Reporting
The SNPWeb Verification Collection Report is the data collection tool required for all Virginia SFAs to report certain data and for SFAs required to conduct verification to report results. Detailed instructions for completing the SNPWeb Verification Collection Report, including a checklist for each type of SFA, are in Attachment A to this memo.
If you have questions regarding verification, please contact your assigned SCNP regional specialist.
SCC/LAF/cc
Attachments:
A. School Food Authority Verification Report Checklist
B. Sample Size and Method to Validate Sample Size Calculation
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